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From the Editor . . .  

     Maggie Kohls sent me an email the other day asking if I had printer her article about her visit to MT. I had forgotten to send her copies of the newsletter!  She got pdf versions, and I will print and send her the printed versions.  I had been hoping for SOME feedback about her articles. Anyone like them? Looking forward to meeting her when she moves out west? I think she would be a  hoot to get to know.
   Look for the article from Milly about her party and the business meeting. I’m saying to anyone who can go that hasn’t yet gone – the chili really is that good!
   I was sleeping in in Seattle on the Day after Christmas after having driven – late in the day – Christmas day to Seattle via visiting my brother. So, I was out of town and not able to go the the after Christmas Party. Who went to Walt's Game Night on the 26th? Was it as excellent as most of his get-togethers?
   I got one last parting shot email from Steve Noble, “Obviously, someone left the gate to the kindergarten unguarded and you escaped. Ooooooh lookee, mommy bought me a 'puter!”



James



sandejw@hotmail.com 

Errors in the Last newsletter:  Beetle sent me this notification that. “James,
    The December cover picture is a woodcut by M. C. Escher, October 
1958, titled ""Sphere Spirals."
    His lawyers will be contacting your lawyers re copyright infringement.”

Otherwise, no errors per se, I was sent an email of encouragement from 
About the cover photo –  Tazra being an artist again.
Of special interest in this months newsletter
Christmas Party in January. It will be January 16th at 5:00 pm. at 

 
16
Sat
POST-CHRISTMAS CHRISTMAS PARTY - 5 PM  

Pot luck and BYOB.  

Millys house. 

Look for her article elsewhere in the newsletter.
For a gift exchange bring an inexpensive and humorous gift, wrapped and untagged. 

Chili feed and business meeting January 13th at 6:00pm at Millys house 

[Joke from Barb Sharp]
GERMANY'S ACCEPTANCE OF ENGLISH AS A FIRST LANGUAGE IN EUROPE.  

The European Commission has just announced an agreement whereby English will be the official language of the European Union rather than German, which was the other possibility. 

As part of the negotiations, the British Government conceded that English spelling had some room for improvement and has accepted a 5- year phase-in plan that would become known as "Euro-English".

In the first year, "s" will replace the soft "c".  Sertainly, this will make the sivil servants jump with joy.

The hard "c" will be dropped in favour of "k". This should klear up konfusion, and keyboards kan have one less letter.

There will be growing publik enthusiasm in the sekond year when the troublesome "ph" will be replaced with "f". This will make words like fotograf 20% shorter.

In the 3rd year, publik akseptanse of the new spelling kan be expekted to reach the stage where more komplikated changes are possible.

Governments will enkourage the removal of double letters which have always ben a deterent to akurate speling..

Also, al wil agre that the horibl mes of the silent "e" in the languag is disgrasful and it should go away. 

By the 4th yer people wil be reseptiv to steps such as replasing "th" with "z" and "w"with "v".

During ze fifz yer, ze unesesary "o" kan be dropd from vords  kontaining "ou" and after ziz fifz yer, ve vil hav a reil sensi bl riten styl.

Zer vil be no mor trubl or difikultis and evrivun vil find it ezi tu understand ech oza. Ze drem of a united urop vil finali kum tru.

Und efter ze fifz yer, ve vil al be speking German like zey vunted in ze forst  plas. 
 
If zis  mad you smil, pleas pas on to oza pepl.

 
Happy Mensaversary


2 Jessica Nichols 

Spokane Valley, WA
 

3 Kemper Rojas 

Spangle, WA
 

9 Cary Huether 


Cheney, WA
 

9 Robert Heyer 


Cheney, WA
 

9 Robert Rutherford 

Sandpoint, ID
 

10 Elnora Wildermuth 

Spokane
 

11 Spencer Reh 

Missoula, MT
 

18 Garth Miller 


Elmer City, WA
 

19 Ted Wagner 


Deer Park, WA
 

22 Matthew Hays 

Spokane Valley, WA
 

24 Deborah Williams 

Spokane
 

24 John Kenney 

Spokane
 

26 Daniel Kaneff 

Missoula, MT
 

27 Mike Sauser 


Spokane
 

29 Denise Lockridge 

Missoula, MT
 

29 Lois Bergstrom 

Spokane
 

29 Mark Dickson 

Billings, MT
[Thank you Mark Ihde for your encouraging feedback. ReEd ]

…I have no issues with the newsletter, and haven't ever noticed it being late,  It's not like my life hinges on receiving EWNIforuM by a certain date.

 

The publication is read by me more than the national one.  I enjoy the jokes, reading what's going on around Spokane, etc., even though there's no chance of my getting in on any of the activities.  I'm not even close to Missoula or Bozeman!

 

No, I'm not volunteering.  Been there, done that.  But, I'm not complaining, either.  The newsletter has done o.k. by me.  Thanks for the time and effort you put into it.

 

If I were to raise a complaint, it would be about those "yard sale sticky price tag thingies" that hold the edges together in the mail, then you tear the pages trying to open it.  But I think that is something more to do with the Post Office.  And I'm not volunteering to run the Post Office, either.

 

Mark Ihde  -  Flaxville, Montana

[ I don’t think any of us really enjoy the sticky thingies either Mark! Thank you ReEd.]

I wonder how many people sent in answers to the MENSA TGIF QUESTIONNAIRE ~ ReEd        

MONTHLY EVENTS
JANUARY 2010:
   8
Fri
SECOND FRIDAY – After work, 5:30 at the China Dragon Lounge, corner of Division and Queen, directly north of Northtown Mall in Spokane.  Call Milly or Beetle for information and/or directions.

12
Tue
MISSOULA - “Second Tuesday” at SEAN KELLY'S BAR AND GRILL, 130 West Pine.  Join the trivia contest (we play as “The Owls”) or just visit.   Call Mariana at (406) 360-4740.

13
Wed
MONTHLY MEETING – Milly’s house, 504 E. Olympia Ave.  Chili feed at 6 PM, meeting at 7.  Bring snacks and libation.

16
Sat
POST-CHRISTMAS CHRISTMAS PARTY - 5 PM at Milly’s house.  Pot luck and BYOB.  For a gift exchange bring an inexpensive and humorous gift, wrapped and untagged. 

22
Fri
TGITFF - RIPPLES ON THE RIVER - 5:30.  This is the west end of the bar in the Red Lion River Inn.  It’s just north of the river, on the east side of Division St.   Outside seating when the weather is warm.

22
Fri 
- - - - NEWSLETTER DEADLINE - - - -

26
Tue
CREASE AND POKE - -x-x-x-x-x-x-x-  newsletter.   Beetle’s house, 7 PM.  Call first.
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FEBRUARY
  9
Tue
MISSOULA Second Tuesday - at SEAN KELLY’S
NO MEETING THIS MONTH in Feb.
12 
Fri
SECOND FRIDAY – China Dragon Lounge, 5:30 PM

26
Fri
TGIF - 5:30 PM, RIPPLES ON THE RIVER.
	
	CONTACT PEOPLE
	

	
Milly Treherne

(509) 487-0141


Beetle Bailey

(509) 487-7366


Walt Biggs


(509) 456-3316


Bill Sawatzki

(509) 255-6548

James Sanders

(509) 280-5054


	
	AREA COORDINATORS
	

	
Genevieve Gwynne
Sidney
(406) 488-8935


Mariana Priske

Missoula
(406) 880-4222


Welcome To: 
 
Clara Thamke   

Helena, MT
      




New Member

 
Meredith Farris     
Pullman, WA
 
Kale Gans 

Moscow, ID
 
Barbara Huether     
Cheney, WA
      




Moved into group
Welcome Back To:
 
Steven Durrett 

Billings, MT
 
Paul Knight    

Spokane, WA
      




Reinstating (lapsed >= 1 year)
Goodbye To:
 
Sharon Moses   

Kalispell, MT
      




Moved out of group
 
Stephen Noble  

Whitefish, MT
      




Preferencing out of group
ReEd got this email from Mike Wolf
EWNI: Help Needed

James,

I am looking for help.  I need to find an MENSA member who is a PhD 
Psychologist or Psychiatrist.  I suffered a severe loss of my cognitive 
faculties after exposure to lead paint fumes in a fire in 2004.  I have an array of problems as a result, and I have discovered that my symptoms perfectly match a listed condition according to Social Security's 'Blue Book.'.  The problem I am having and that I am hoping for your help with, is finding a practitioner who can diagnose, and who understands what it is like to have the kinds of abilities we MENSA members have.  Thus far, the practitioners I have gone to have no understanding, or at worst, violate ethics and send me away with a report that reads as if they were upset that I dared ask for help for being knocked down from 99.28th percentile to about 60th percentile.  As you can imagine, I get about the same treatment from DSHS.

If you know of any MENSA members who are PhD pyschologists or 
psychiatrists, could you please put me in touch with them (or vice 
versa.)  I have tried to see if I can work, and could barely even finish 
college after 5 years (and that was starting as a junior!).

Thanks,

Mike Wolf  -  Colfax, WA

[In an additional email Mike wrote], “...Thanks for your help.  Maybe you could add this to the posting too:  "My advice is that if your house catches fire and it might possibly have lead paint; let it burn, don't risk your incredible gifts to save a stupid building or some worthless trinkets that can be replaced."”
--- - - - - - --- - - -- - - -   - - - - ----------   - -- - - -- - -  ----------- - - --  --    ---- -- 

[Joke from Maiden marion]

Give a person a fish and you feed them for a day,  
teach a person to use the Internet and  
they won't bother you for weeks.

 Notes from Milly
 

Another year has passed and our group has grown a lot this year, we have big turnouts for our TGIFs. The business meeting is a lot of fun. We have been trying out different places to have a TGIF.   Walt Biggs has been having Movie Nights. Either he or another one of our members finds a movie they would like to share and we get together at Walt’s to view the movie. If anyone would like to be included in Movie Nights, please let Walt know so he can notify you when we have one. We don't put these in the ENIForuM because sometimes they are spur of the moment get-togethers. 

 

Our Business meeting this month is January 13th. Come at 6 pm for Chili or 7 pm if you only want to attend the business portion. We have Chili, corn meal muffins, and a desert, usually pie or cake. I have milk, coffee, juice, soda's and water. If you want anything stronger to drink, you have to bring your own. I don't make the Chili very hot; however I do put the can of chili powder on the table so anyone who likes it hotter can add their own heat.  If you are going to come to the Chili feed, please call and let me know, so I know how many places to set at the table.

 

The next thing we have coming up after the Business meeting is the annual HOLIDAY PARTY. January 16th.  It will be at my house, 
 
504 E. Olympic Ave. Spokane, 
This is just a block East of Northtown Mall, on the Southeast corner of Olympic and Addison. This is always held in January because everyone is too busy in December to attend.  The party will start at 6 pm with a pot luck dinner, so you should bring a dish to share. Also - BYOB. We also have a gift exchange. It should be something very cheap or funny or both. It can be something you have laying around the house, like a paperback book you have read or it can be something you got at the dollar store or at a yard sale, You should wrap it but not label it. In the past we have had different things show up. It's really a lot of fun. We have had some really nice books and even Billy Bass, the singing fish. So you never know what you will get. Maybe it will be something you treasure or maybe it will be something to make you laugh.  So come to the party, eat and visit, and have fun. I promise I will have Ice this year. One year I forgot to get a bag of Ice and some of our members really needed Ice for their drinks. So I hope I don't forget anything this year. I'm still trying to decide what to wrap up. Who knows what I will come up with. Some years I even have Door Prizes.  I hope to see all of you here on the 16th.
                                                                 Your Loc. Sec.   Milly Treherne    

 

January Birthdays

  
44 years Carol Ammons 

Missoula, MT
 
32 years Leon Royer 


Bozeman, MT
 
14 years Donna Williams 

Great Falls, MT
 
13 years Gillian Cranehahn-Frazier 
Rosalia, WA
 
11 years Gordon Kilpatrick 

Metaline, WA
 
10 years Steven Duncan 

Medical Lake, WA
  
8 years Gail Strombach 


Electric City, WA
  
7 years Lois Bergstrom 


Spokane
  
7 years Donald Thompson
 
Billings, MT
  
6 years Braden Brazier 


Missoula, MT
  
5 years Scott Meyers 


Spokane
  
5 years Emma Schmelzer 

Columbus, MT
  
5 years Brandon Smith 


Ronan, MT
  
4 years Qulan Johnson 


Helena, MT
  
4 years Jack Retherford 

           
Spokane Valley, WA

4 years Brian Cheney 


Spokane
  
4 years Brandon Nolta 


Moscow, ID
  
3 years Robert Heyer 


Cheney, WA
  
2 years Tracy Lakatua 


Missoula, MT
  
2 years Michael Patton 


Coeur d'Alene, ID
  
2 years Lonny Eachus 


Spokane
  
2 years Donald Morgan 


Post Falls, ID
 
2 years Bryan Donaldson 

Spokane
 
1 year Thomas Hessler 


Bozeman, MT
 
1 year Patricia Johnston 

Deary, ID
 
1 year Marguerite Munsche 

Missoula, MT
 
1 year Joseph Clark 

          
Spokane Valley, WA
 
1 year Jennifer Farina 


Spokane
 
1 year Daniel Hallock 


Spokane
 
1 year Christopher Malloy 

Bozeman, MT
 Densan Fire Alarm 
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[I think this joke pretty much sums up what conservative and liberal “constituents” think of each other. But this joke is the accurate side, ha ha. ReEd]
A pretty little girl named Suzy was standing on the sidewalk in front of her home. Next to her was a basket containing a number of tiny creatures; in her hand was a sign announcing FREE KITTENS.
Suddenly a line of big black cars pulled up beside her. Out of the lead car stepped a tall, grinning man.
"Hi there, little girl, I'm President Obama. What do you have in the basket?" he asked.
"Kittens." little Suzy said.
How old are they? asked Obama.
 

Suzy replied, "They're so young, their eyes aren't even open yet."
 

"And what kind of kittens are they?"
 

"Democrats," answered Suzy with a smile.

Obama was delighted. As soon as he returned to his car, he called his PR chief and told him about the little girl and the kittens.
Recognizing the perfect photo op, the two men agreed that the president should return the next day, and, in front of the assembled media, have the girl talk about her discerning kittens.
So the next day, Suzy was again standing on the sidewalk with her basket of "FREE KITTENS" when another motorcade pulled up, this time followed by vans from ABC, NBC, CBS and CNN.
Cameras and audio equipment were quickly set up, then Obama got out of his limo and walked over to little Suzy.
"Hello, again," he said, "Id love it if you would tell all my friends out there what kind of kittens you're giving away."
"Yes sir," Suzy said. "They're Republicans."
Taken by surprise, the president stammered, "But... but... yesterday, you told me they were DEMOCRATS."
Little Suzy smiled and said, "I know. But today, they have their eyes open."
[Is this the way that Democrats think of Republicans; Eyes shut to the truth of the way things really are? ReEd.  Genuine question open for responses, or any other comments or any other articles or any other other that anyone would like to submit for newsletter content.]
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